
第１８回

毎日パソコン入力コンクール

全国大会
【課　題】

第３部　英文Ａ

制限時間５分

【コンクール当日の注意事項】

１．競技委員の指示があるまで、この用紙に手を触れないでください。

２．競技委員の指示にしたがい、１８桁の参加番号を半角数字で入力してください。

３．課題の入力はすべて半角文字でおこなってください。スペースと改行も字数に数え

ます。ただし最終行はのぞきます。

４．段落の始め、単語と単語の間、カンマ、ピリオドの後などは、半角スペース１文字

を入れてください。

※この課題は、山形県公立高校入試問題　平成３０年度　英語　より引用しました。

　（文字数２，９００字程度）
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   When Mayu went into a room, there were two rakugo performers 
sitting in their Japanese clothes. One of them told her, "Hello, 
I'm Yuraku. This is Joji. He is my follower." Yuraku looked old, 
and the younger man called Joji had blue eyes. The man told her, 
"I'm Joji. I came from the U.K. Joji is my name as a rakugo 
performer. My English name is George." "Joji, George...," Mayu 
said. Yuraku asked her, "Have you ever watched or listened to 
rakugo?" She said, "Sorry, I haven't. What is it like?" Yuraku 
said, "For example, a rakugo performer sits alone on the stage, 
tells funny stories, and makes gestures with a hand towel or a 
fan, like this." Beside him, Joji moved his fan to show how to 
eat noodles in rakugo. "Wow, that's great!" Mayu said to him with 
surprise.
  Joji said, "I came to Japan ten years ago. I went to a show and 
listened to Yuraku's rakugo in English then. It was so wonderful 
that I decided to be his follower." "Rakugo in English?" Mayu 
asked Yuraku. He answered, "Yes, sometimes. I want more foreign 
people to know how interesting rakugo is." Joji said, "I have 
studied Japanese hard for rakugo, too." Yuraku said, "This man 
could not speak Japanese at first. When we went to a supermarket, 
the storekeeper said to us in Japanese, 'Irasshaimase.' Joji 
asked me, 'What's that word?' I said, 'She welcomes us.' So, when 
people said, 'Irasshaimase,' he always said to them in English, 
'Thank you.' You don't have to say it every time, right? They 

次の文章を入力してください。

　※　　の箇所で改行（Enter） してください。

　※ 大会用ソフト入力画面の表示状態に準じています。

　　 行末に空きスペースがあっても、スペースキーで埋める必要はありません。



were surprised." Joji said, "What a strange man!" Yuraku told 
him, "I'm talking about you!" Mayu laughed.
  Then, she asked Joji, "Do you enjoy living in Japan?" He said, 
"Of course. In my country, I heard Japanese people were shy. But 
in Japan, there are many people sleeping on the train, and they 
lean on someone sitting next to them without greeting. That's 
interesting." Yuraku said, "But, when the train stops at a 
station, they say, 'Here! I get off!' And they suddenly stand up, 
and get off the train, right?" Joji said, "Yes, that's amazing. 
Maybe they have an alarm clock in their head."
  After Mayu laughed again, she asked them, "Finally, do you have 
a message to us?" Joji answered, "Japanese culture, like rakugo, 
is popular around the world, and many foreign people are 
interested in it. Young Japanese people should also know more 
about their own culture." Yuraku said, "Sounds nice. I hope 
they'll be interested in it."
  After the interview, the rakugo show started in the gym. Joji 
came up to the stage, sat down, and began to talk in English, 
"The fruit in Yamagata-ken is great. My favorite is cherries. I 
heard a funny story like this. A woman says, 'I sent my son to 
your store to buy 900 grams of cherries, but he came back home 
with only 600 grams. Where are the other 300 grams? He doesn't 
have them.' The storekeeper answers, 'I'm afraid your son is 
heavier now because he had them.'" Everyone laughed, and the show 
continued.


